SAN BERNARDINO COUNTY PAST GRAND JUROR’S ASSOCIATION
BOARD MEETING MINUTES

JUNE 07, 2021

REDLAND’S DENNY’S RESTURANT

Call to Order: PGJA President, Ellen Miller, called the meeting to order at 10:10 AM.

ROLL CALL:
Jody Scott, Guest
Susan Brewster, Secretary
Kim Chitwood, Member At-Large
Ron Zurek, Member At-Large, Website Master

Due to the lack of a quorum of Board members, no Board business could be
decided. However, some business was discussed.:

1. The need to find a new space to meet. Shandon Hills appears to be more
expensive than we can afford. Suggestions for other places were:

Denny’s, Elks, Senior Centers, and the Masonic Lodge.
We also discussed possible dates for upcoming meetings.
October 25, 2021

January 24, 2022

March 28, 2022

June 1, 2022

October 24, 2022




2. The need to have Jody Scott assist Treasurer, JoAnn Miller, as Assistant
Treasurer. Jody needs to be on the account so that it has two signatures.
This organization has to find out which Bank has our account. What is
the balance? The Board will have to vote on this.

3. The need for new members. Ellen called many of the names on the
Roster. And had members as they came into the meeting check their
information assure everything is correct. Susan Brewster will try to do
any updates needed and bring the new roster to the meeting on October
25" Dave Hutson volunteered to speak with the current Grand Jury
members about the Past Grand Jury Association. He is currently on the
Grand Jury.

4. Who needs to pay their dues? And when?

5. As it was time for lunch, and the speaker, Rick Martinez, had arrived. Five
very interested current PGJA members also arrived.

Mr. Martinez is a supervisor at the River’s Edge Ranch, which has a unique
approach to healing and recovering of drug and alcohol addiction. It is
located in Lucerne Valley. He is a survivor himself, but finally surrendered
his life to God and came to the Ranch. It took him a while but now he is
helping others by being of service and ministry. He was an excellent
speaker, and all were amazed what he has overcome to become the man
he is today.

Susan Brewster, Secretary




